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Dear Neighbor, 
 

Happy August!    
 

House Democrats are fighting to lower your property taxes. 
A handful of Republicans and special interests have rigged 
Ohio’s tax code in favor of the wealthiest few, hurting Ohio 
homeowners and shifting the state’s tax responsibility onto 
local communities, senior citizens, and middle-class 
families. This isn’t cutting taxes . It’s shifting taxes in our 
community— making you pay more locally so the state can 
pay less.  
 

It doesn’t have to be this way! Together, we can support 
policies and leaders to unrig Ohio’s tax system, so the state 
stops shifting the tax responsibility onto homeowners and 
local communities. 
 
Have you checked your voter registration? Voting is one of 
the most sacred fundamental freedoms we have. The 
deadline to register to vote in the November election is 
October 7th. Make sure your voice is heard and check your 
voter registration here: https://voterlookup.ohiosos.gov/
voterlookup.aspx 
 

If there is anything my office can do please reach out to us 
by email at Rep20@ohiohouse.gov or by phone at (614) 466-
7954. Please do not hesitate to contact my office with any 
questions, comments or concerns.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 

State Representative Terrence Upchurch 

 

SIDE PANEL PART 2 

district20-leave@list.ohiohouse.gov  

Are you a recent graduate? Need to 

register to vote? Follow the QR code 

below to make your voice heard in 

the next upcoming election! 

https://voterlookup.ohiosos.gov/voterlookup.aspx
https://voterlookup.ohiosos.gov/voterlookup.aspx
mailto:districtXX-leave@list.ohiohouse.gov


As we all know, the rising cost of property taxes is a 
critical economic issue for Ohioans. Homeowners are 
searching for answers and are rightfully frustrated 
feeling the squeeze of higher property tax bills.  
 
A handful of Republicans and special interests have 
rigged Ohio’s tax code in favor of the wealthiest few, 
hurting Ohio homeowners and shifting the state’s tax 
responsibility onto local communities, senior citizens, 
and middle-class families. This isn’t cutting taxes. It’s 
shifting taxes in our community— making you pay 
more locally so the state can pay less.  
 
No one wants to pay more than their fair share in 
taxes. That’s why tax-shifting is unfair. It funds 
giveaways for the wealthiest few, and cuts to local 
communities, shifting taxes away from the state onto 
local homeowners. 
 
It doesn’t have to be this way! Together, we can 
support policies and leaders to unrig Ohio’s tax 
system, so the state stops shifting the tax 
responsibility onto homeowners and local 
communities. 

 
House Democrats have introduced several bills to 
help lower your property taxes: 
 
• HB 60 (Troy) - Increases the homestead 

exemption for elderly or disabled homeowners 
and certain surviving spouses  

• HB 263 (Isaacsohn/Hall) - Freezes property 
taxes for qualified homeowners  

• HB 274 (Dell’Aquila/Matthews) - For 
individuals who qualify and have owned their 
homes for more than 20 years, this bill increases 
the exemption from $26,200 to $50,000.Joint 
Committee on Property Tax Review and 
Reform - This committee, proposed by Rep. 
Troy, with the intent of examining and identifying 
solutions to address some of the concerns with 
Ohio’s property tax laws. 

• HB 645 (Isaacsohn) - Legislation authorizing a 
property tax circuit breaker benefit for eligible 
homeowners and renters whose property taxes, or 
portion of rent attributable to property taxes, 
exceeds 5% of their income.  

 

Ohio House Democrats Fight to Lower Property Taxes for Ohioans  

In June, Ohio House Democrats introduced the 
Learning & Education Advancement Package 
(LEAP) Initiative, legislation to reaffirm K-12 
education as a Democratic priority, setting goals 
and standards for our education system going 
into the new school year for for-profit charter 
school oversight, private school vouchers 
accountability, investing in early childhood 
education, and supporting public schools, 
educators, and students.   
 

Some of the K-12 education House bills being 
highlighted include charter school oversight, 
private school voucher accountability, public 
school support and funding, student support, 
and teacher support.  
 

As part of its People First agenda, House 
Democrats are committed to creating a state that 
works for and supports all Ohio children’s 
education, regardless of race, gender, income, 
and zip code.  
 

LEAP Initiative Re-Affirms K-12 Education as a Democratic Priority  



 
 
Governor DeWine signed House Bill 253~ 
Designating the Brigadier General Charles Young 
Memorial Corridor into law on Monday, July 
22nd at the Charles Young Buffalo Soldiers 
National Monument. Representative Upchurch 
was joined by his joint sponsor, Representative 
Holmes and several buffalo soldiers. “It is 
important that we amplify our ancestors that 
went out of their way to establish change for our 
culture; I am so honored to be able to recognize a 
man as esteemed as General Charles Young.” -
Representative Upchurch. This is the second bill 
in the past two months that has been signed into 
law by the Governor from State Representative 
Terrence Upchurch! 

Governor DeWine Signs HB 253 into Law 

 
 
Representative Upchurch hosted a press 
conference about the importance of House Bill 
605, alongside Joint Sponsor Representative 
Creech and NFL Players Association Public 
Policy and Staff Counsel Andrew Morris. HB 605 
will require all professional sporting stadiums to 
have natural grass fields rather than turf. Too 
often professional athletes suffer from non-
contact lower extremity injuries due to the turf 
they are playing on and players overwhelming 
would rather play on natural grass fields. This 
bill will help to promote workplace safety and is 
awaiting its first hearing in the House Economic 
and Workforce Development Committee. You 
can watch the full press conference here.  You 
can also read the Columbus Dispatch’s article 
here. 

  

Special Press Conference on HB 605 

https://ohiochannel.org/video/press-conference-7-30-2024-discussing-h-b-no-605
https://www.dispatch.com/story/news/politics/state/2024/07/30/ohio-bill-nfl-pro-sports-stadiums-natural-grass-bengals-browns/74599250007/?utm_campaign=snd-autopilot
https://ohiochannel.org/video/press-conference-7-30-2024-discussing-h-b-no-605
https://ohiochannel.org/video/press-conference-7-30-2024-discussing-h-b-no-605


In District Happenings! 


